
The Golden Bulls Alumni Association of E.E.
Smith High School FAQ

1. What does GBAA stand for?
As the Rightful and legal owners of the name The National Association of E. E. Smith Alumni and Friends,
Incorporated we are now doing business as the Golden Bull Alumni Association of E.E. Smith High School,
Incorporated (GBAA). 

2. Why do we have two Alumni Associations?
At this time there are two entities that serve alumni of E.E. Smith High School. The difference between the
organization's center around vision, focus, leadership, and transparency. The Golden Bulls Alumni Association
of E.E. Smith High School places emphasis on collaborating as alumni while supporting the E.E. Smith High
School community, This includes, but  not limited to, service and advocacy for students, and alumni association
sponsored events that include providing support and resources for staff.

3. Who can join or participate in GBAA?
Any alumnus of E.E. Smith High School can join GBAA.

4. Can anyone join the GBAA Facebook page?
You must be a graduate of E.E. Smith High School. Please be sure to answer ALL the questions.

5. How can I get involved with GBAA?
Please send an email to Info@GBAA.info

6. Does the association sponsor community day?
Community day is sponsored by the school. All monies collected for a space on the field is given to the school.

7. How much are dues?
General Membership: $60 ($30 for operational costs/$20 Scholarship Fund/$10 goes to a department or
school entity of your choice. You may also choose to have this portion go to the scholarship as well).
Lifetime Membership: $250 (Operational Costs and Scholarship Fund).

**Further information on how to process dues will be available very soon. Stay tuned!

8.What should I do if I have already paid dues to the previous organization for this year?
Unfortunately, if you paid general member dues between 2022-current to the Association of E.E. Smith Alumni

Friends, those dues are non-transferrable. If you are a life member, please send an email to
president@gbaa.info to have your membership verified. At that time you will be given detailed instructions to

ensure that your life membership is recognized with the GBAA.


